S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 13th May 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

 1.  To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year: Mrs Cornwell asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mr Price proposed that Mr Paul Bland continue in his role as Chairman of the Planning Committee, this was seconded by Mrs Gotts, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  

2. Present: Mr P Bland, Mr D Price, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Wells, Mr A Evans, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr S Scales
3.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 29th April 2019:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Bland seconded by Mr Narborough with two abstentions all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

4. To record declarations of any interests: None 
5. To receive questions from the Public:  None

6. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

19/00691/F
Fairway, 15 Low Road, South Wootton

Variation of Condition 2 of Planning Permission 18/01600/F to allow external walls of extension to be built in block and then rendered
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
19/00727/F
1 Rill Close, South Wootton

Loft conversion including raising the roof height and installation of dormer windows. Extension to rear and side of the property and new double garage
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
19/00728/F

36 The Birches, South Wootton

Proposed side 2 storey extension and installation of 1.8m Green Mesh Fence
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
19/00789/F
The Limes, 8 Church Lane, South Wootton

New Dwelling

Decision:  Object to the Application
By virtue of the restricted size of the site the proposals for a new dwelling would create a poor-quality tandem form of development which would appear cramped and an overdevelopment of the site.

The rear building line is deeper than that of the existing three neighbouring properties in the row. This will cause overlooking and overshadowing and have a significant negative impact on the residential amenity and wellbeing of the neighbouring property and its inhabitants.

This Planning Application does not comply with the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policies H3(c) 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
19/00790/F

The Pillary, 8 Walton Close, South Wootton

Two storey extensions to Dwelling
Decision: Object to the Application
By virtue of the restricted size of the site the proposals would comprise an unacceptably cramped form of development and would be an overdevelopment of the site.

The proposed double windows in the fourth bedroom will cause overlooking to the property on the north westerly side of the development and have a negative impact on the privacy, residential amenity and wellbeing of the neighbouring property and its inhabitants.

This Planning Application does not comply with the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policies H3(c) 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Bowbridge Development - Land on the West Side of Nursery Lane, South Wootton:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that a resident had been in touch to say that the land on the west side of Nursery Lane is for sale.

She said that a Cruso & Wilkin sales board has been erected at the site advertising the land for sale, with outline Planning Permission for 125 dwellings.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
19/00378/F
4 Greenacres Close, South Wootton

Rendering over house
7.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
NCC Parish Partnership Scheme:  Mrs Cornwell was pleased to report that the application made to the NCC Parish Partnership Scheme for 50% funding for a further Bus Shelter (to be sited at Grimston Road) and a Trod (Meadow Road to Nursery Lane) has been successful.

She said that she would contact County Cllr Mr Simon Eyre to see if he has any Members Funds that he would once again be willing to contribute towards the projects.

Nursery Lane Zebra Crossing:  Mr Wells spoke regarding the Zebra Crossing point on Nursery Lane and suggested that if a speed ramp was installed at the site, it would force traffic using Nursery Lane to slow down.

Mrs Cornwell explained that speed ramps have been requested within the Parish in the past, but Norfolk County Council is unwilling to install them.

Village Hall – Storage Extension Update:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding the Village Hall Extension and explained that a further quote had now been received to produce the Groundworks Report, it was said that one quote had already been received for £2,500 and a more recent quote from James & Milton Drilling Limited has been received for £999.00

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she and Mr Jordan had been through the quotes and were confident that they were to the same specification.
After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should ask James & Milton Drilling Limited to produce the Groundworks Report, providing that it can be produced fairly promptly, this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

8.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 3rd June 2019, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
3rd June 2019       
 


                                      Chairman
